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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

27 April 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove an Administrative Remarks (Page 11) 

6105 counseling entry dated 22 June 2021 from your Official Military Personnel File (OMPF).  

You submitted “corrections” that relate “to the punishment that [you] received.”  Specifically, 

you were “unaware of the predicament [you] were walking into” but you instantly questioned 

what the Marine was doing and why.  Further, when you had a chance, you removed the Private 

First Class (PFC) from the situation, asked if he was okay, and questioned him on whether he 

needed to report or talk to anyone.  Additionally, you contend later the same evening, you 

reported the incident to your leadership and the following day you reported it to your Company 

First Sergeant.  You also explained that you were “more than compliant to work with the legal 

team” so PFC could “receive justice from what happened to him.”  Specifically, you gave a 

voluntary statement so the legal team could “help this Marine and know the truth.”  After the 

investigation was launched, you contend you were “open and honest about the events that 

occurred” and submitted your statements of fact to the investigating officer.  The Board also 

carefully considered the copies of letters of recommendations provided to the Commanding 

General when you were seeking reenlistment.   

 

 






